
 

 

  

 

 

 

June Board Cycle 

 

Milwaukee County Parks 

9480 Watertown Plank Rd. 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226 

(414) 257-PARK 

 

Date:  May 20, 2020 

To:  Marcelia Nicholson, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors 

From:  Guy Smith, Executive Director, Milwaukee County Parks 

Subject: Retroactive Permission to Apply and Accept Grants for Veteran Park Lagoon (ACTION)  

 

Issue 

Milwaukee County Parks is requesting retroactive permission to apply and accept two grants awarded for Restoring 

Water Quality in a Coastal Urban Lagoon Environment. 

 

Background 

In 2016, Milwaukee County Parks became aware that the lagoon in Veterans Park near Lincoln Memorial Drive had test 

high for levels of blue-green algae which raised human health concerns and reduced the recreational opportunity for the 

residents of Milwaukee County.  Milwaukee County Parks, in conjunction with partners at the City of Milwaukee and 

University of Wisconsin Milwaukee attempted to dissipate the algae with the use of aeration devices to circulate the 

water without success.  

To resolve the issue, Milwaukee County and the City of Milwaukee have collaborated again through grant applications to 

the Wisconsin Coastal Management Program and the Fund for Lake Michigan to collect data to determine the cause 

factors for the algae bloom. The first year of the project is centered around data collection. The second year aims to 

utilize that data to provide an evidence-based approach for solutions to restore health to the lagoon. 

The project budget is $195,055 with $78,022 provided from the Wisconsin Coastal Management Program, $52,353 

provided by the Fund for Lake Michigan and $64,680 of in-kind labor provided by Milwaukee County Parks, Milwaukee 

County A&E – Environmental Services Division, University of Wisconsin Milwaukee- School of Public Health and the City 

of Milwaukee Health Department.  
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Recommendation 

Parks’ Executive Director recommends retroactive approval to apply for grants from the Wisconsin Coastal Management 

Program and Fund for Lake Michigan and authorization to accept awarded funding for the Restoring Water Quality in a 

Coastal Urban Lagoon Environment project.  

 

Prepared By:   Jeremy Lucas, Director of Administration & Planning, Milwaukee County Parks 

Approved By: Guy Smith, Executive Director, Milwaukee County Parks _______________________________________ 

 

Attachments 

• Resolution 

• Fiscal Note  

• WCMP Award Letter 

• FFLM Award Letter 

 

Copy  

• David Crowley, County Executive 

• Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office 

• Jason Haas, Parks, Energy & Environment Chair, Supervisor District 14 

• Sheldon Wasserman, Parks, Energy & Environment Vice-Chair, Supervisor District 3 

• Marcelia Nicholson, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Member, Supervisor District 5 

• Felesia Martin, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Member, Supervisor District 7 

• Steven Shea, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Member, Supervisor District 8 

• Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board 

• Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services 

• Joseph Lamers, Fiscal & Budget Director, DAS 

• Vince Masterson, Fiscal & Strategic Asset Coordinator, DAS 

• Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Comptroller’s Office 

• Justin Rodriguez, Capital Finance Analyst, Comptroller’s Office  

• Kelsey Evans, Committee Coordinator, Office of the County Clerk 

• Emily Peterson, Research & Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller 

• Pam Mathews, Budget & Management Analyst, DAS-PSB 


